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September 17, 2025 

3rd CONSTRUCTION NOTICE 
 

TO: RESIDENTS AND BUSINESSES OF ST. ANNE’S ROAD 
 

RE: 2025 ST. ANNE’S PAVEMENT RENEWAL NORTHBOUND ROAD CLOSURE 
 

 
Northbound St. Anne’s Road will soon close from Fermor Avenue to St. Mary’s Avenue. 
 

Closure start date: Friday September 26 at 6pm (Weather Permitting) 
Closure end date: Sunday September 28 at 6pm 
Weather Dates: October 3-5 
 
We will place the top layer of asphalt pavement in both lanes at the same time. This will allow us to complete 
the work faster and make it more durable. 
 
During paving: 

• St. Anne’s northbound will be closed at Fermor Avenue 

• Limited access to Superstore and Regal Avenue will be available 

• Access to Superstore will also remain via Kingswood Avenue 

• Sidewalks will remain open 
o Crossings will be available at Kingswood Avenue, Varennes Avenue, Imperial Avenue, and St. 

Mary Avenue 

• Southbound vehicles will be able to turn left onto Bank Avenue and Imperial Avenue on Friday 
September 26  

• There will be no on-street parking 
 

Please email me at Mark.Vogt@wsp.com with any questions. 

We appreciate your cooperation and understanding as we work to speed up the completion of this work. 

 

Sincerely, 

WSP Canada Inc. 
 

Mark Vogt, M.Sc., P.Eng.  
Project Engineer, WSP Canada inc. 
 

cc Brian Mayes, Councillor – St. Vital Ward 
 C.Titchkosky, CET – City of Winnipeg, Public Works Department, Engineering Division 
 M. Cruz – City of Winnipeg, Public Works Department, Customer Services Division 
 311@winnipeg.ca 


